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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  CBPS REALTY INC.   
PROJECT NO.:   2021-13 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 34, BLOCK 2, LOT 29.1 
REVIEW DATE:   14 JANUARY 2022  
MEETING DATE:  20 JANUARY 2022 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: LANC & TULLY ENGINEERING  

 
1. A detailed plan has been submitted identifying items which were discussed during a Technical Work 

Session.  The full build out of the project has been depicted on the plans.  Extensive retaining walls 
are proposed on the site.  Top and bottom wall elevations should be specified on future 
submissions. Materials for the retaining walls should be identified. 
 

2. One hundred foot buffer has been proposed along the east property line.   
 

3. NYSDOT approval for the site access drive will be required. 
 

4. Orange County Planning submission will be required upon submission of detailed plans. 
 

5. Lighting on the site should be addressed in future submissions. 
 

6. A Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan is required to be prepared for the site.  Stormwater 
management facility is depicted along the western property line.  Concern regarding point discharge 
to the adjoining property owners should be addressed. 

 
7. Is project required to obtain coverage under a Multi-Sector General Stormwater Permit?  If so, this 

should be addressed in the SWPPP prepared for the project. 
 

8. The project is proposed to be served by a well.  Recent 2020 Building Code Section P2602 identifies 
that any building or premise where plumbing fixtures are installed shall be connected to a public 
water supply.  This comment should be addressed with the Town Code Enforcement Office.  Jim 
Campbell’s  comments regarding the installation of the well within the water district should be 
received. 

 
9. The design of the subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system must be provided. 

 
10. Two Types of retaining wall are depicted on the plans.  Type of retaining wall should be depicted on 

the plan sheets in all locations. 
 

11. It is noted a fence appears on the Site Plan.  Details of the fence should be included on the plans. 
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12. Any drainage facilities proposed to convey runoff to the treatment areas should be depicted on 
plans. Bio-retention areas are required to be protected with some form of pre-treatment for 
sediment.  

 
13. A revised Long Form EAF should be submitted to incorporate changes to the plan including the limits 

of disturbance at 12.5 acres.  Project is a Type I Action. 
 

14. Landscaping Plans should be provided for the site and also to address the requirement to screen 
outdoor storage. 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw
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